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NOTICE	OF	CLASS	1	PERMIT	MODIFICATION	TO	THE	LOS	ALAMOS	NATIONAL	LABORATORY	

HAZARDOUS	WASTE	FACILITY	PERMIT	
EPA	ID	NO.	NM0890010515	

	
The	Department	of	Energy	(DOE)	and	the	Los	Alamos	National	Security,	LLC	(LANS)	have	submitted	
a	Class	1	permit	modification	request	to	modify	the	Los	Alamos	National	Laboratory	(LANL)	
Hazardous	Waste	Facility	Permit	issued	to	DOE/LANS	in	November	2010.	The	changes	have	been	
submitted	as	self‐implementing	modifications	and	modifications	that	require	review	and	approval	
by	the	New	Mexico	Environment	Department	Hazardous	Waste	Bureau	(NMED‐HWB).	

The	permit	modification	request	was	submitted	to	the	NMED‐HWB	on	April	3,	2012.	Eighty‐six	of	
the	changes	described	in	the	modification	package	included	administrative	changes,	informational	
changes,	and	correction	of	typographical	errors.	The	additional	ten	changes	to	the	Permit	described	
in	the	permit	modification	request	are	also	minor	changes	that	clarify	permit	requirements	or	
change	the	titles	of	organizations	or	sections	and	require	review	and	approval	by	the	NMED‐HWB	
prior	to	implementation.		

The	basis	for	the	request	has	been	included	in	the	permit	modification.	Changes	included	in	the	
permit	modification	request	do	not	substantially	alter	permit	conditions	or	reduce	the	capacity	of	
the	facility	to	protect	human	health	or	the	environment.	These	changes	have	not	been	made	in	
response	to	changes	in	the	types	or	quantities	of	the	waste	managed,	technological	changes	in	
waste	management	procedures,	new	regulations	or	to	remove	emergency	equipment		which	is	the	
basis	for	higher	level	modifications	as	discussed	at	40	CFR	§270.42(d).		

The	official	permit	can	be	found	on	the	NMED‐HWB	webpage	at:		
http://www.nmenv.state.nm.us/HWB/lanlperm.html#FinalPermit	and	the	permit	modification	
submittal	can	be	found	at	LANL's	electronic	Public	Reading	Room	(http://eprr.lanl.gov).		If	you	
have	any	questions	regarding	this	permit	modification	request	please	contact	Mark	Haagenstad	at	
(505)	665‐2014	or	mph@lanl.gov.	
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